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HB 1119 NAY OTP
HB 1438 YEA OTP

HB 1119-LOCAL, relative to the maximum optional fee for transportation improvements 
charged by municipalities when collecting motor vehicle registration fees HB 1119 

NAY 
OTP  

  Municipal and County Government Committee Recommendation: OTP 8-7

 ANTI-LIBERTY: This bill doubles the current $5 fee to $10. 
• Vehicle registration costs are already too high in NH. This is yet another tax increase that is going 

to hurt lower income families. 
• While it's nice that the fee must go to transportation improvements, if the gas tax were used 

exclusively for transportation, we wouldn't need to come up with additional taxes on NH drivers.

HB 1438-FN-LOCAL, relative to the registration of antique trailers. HB 1438 

YEA 
OTP 

 Transportation Committee Recommendation: OTP 15-0
 PRO-LIBERTY: This bill allows 2-axle antique trailers to be registered as such.

• This bill improves equality and consistency of law by allowing trailers to be registered as antique 
regardless of the number of axles. 

• Antique trailers are not used as frequently as newer trailers, so it’s right that registering an antique 
trailer should be less costly.
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